
June 14, 2016

Announcement

The 48th Arida City firefighting drill was held by Arida City at the Wakayama refinery (Arida City, Wakayama;
manager: Eiji Kato) of TonenGeneral Sekiyu K.K. (head office: Minato-ku, Tokyo; representative: Jun Mutoh;
“the Company” herein) on June 9. Three hundred fifty-four participants, from the Arida City Fire Department,
the Arida City Fire Station, the Arida City Firefighting Brigade, the Kainan Coast Guard, the Sakai Coast
Guard, the Arida Police Department, and the Companyʼs Wakayama refinery, took part in the drill.

The drill was based on a scenario in which an earthquake with an intensity of 6 lower occurs in Arida City,
causing damage to pipelines and a crude oil leak into the ocean, in addition to a tank fire and the possible
spread of the blaze to surrounding tanks.

The drill was carried out with 20 firefighting vehicles from the Arida City Fire Station and the Arida City Fire
Brigade, two Japan Coast Guard patrol boats that patrolled the site, and the participation of the TonenGeneral
Self-defense Fire Brigade (220 members, five vehicles, three marine vessels).

The drill was also observed by 28 fourth-grade students from Tazu Elementary School as an opportunity to
learn about emergency and incident response.

Coverage of the drill was broadcast on a TV Wakayama news program.

About the TonenGeneral Group

The TonenGeneral Group has a nationwide network of service stations operated under the Esso,
Mobil and General brands, and is engaged in business operations, centered on Group company
TonenGeneral Sekiyu K.K., which include crude oil procurement, petroleum and petrochemical
product manufacturing, and electric power supply. The TonenGeneral Group strives to contribute to



the development of a vibrant society by maintaining a stable supply of energy and offering
high-quality products and services while working to reduce effects on the environment. For more
information, please visit our website at http://www.tonengeneral.co.jp/english.

[The official language for TonenGeneral Sekiyu's filings with the Tokyo Stock Exchange and
Japanese authorities, and for communications with our shareholders, is Japanese. We have posted
English versions of some of this information on this website. While these English versions have been
prepared in good faith, TonenGeneral Sekiyu does not accept responsibility for the accuracy of the
translations, and reference should be made to the original Japanese language materials.]
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